
EAST MARSHALL COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
Special Meeting and Work Session 

April 18, 2020 

 The Board for the East Marshall Community School District met in a Special Meeting on 4/18/20 at the 
East Marshall District Office in Gilman at 8:00 a.m. Members Present by Zoom: Craig Mommer, Elizabeth 
Crandon, Terri Hungerford, Ann Dee Bloom, Andrea Terrones. Absent: None. Also present: Superintendent 
Anthony Ryan, Business Manager/Board Secretary Riley Myers.  

 Chairman Mommer called the special meeting to order at 8:07 a.m. Board Secretary Riley Myers took roll 
call to determine a quorum for the meeting. Members Present: Craig Mommer, Elizabeth Crandon, Terri 
Hungerford, Ann Dee Bloom, Andrea Terrones. Members Absent: None. Mr. Ryan read the District’s mission 
statement. 

APPROVE AGENDA: Motion by Bloom, second by Crandon to approve the agenda. Ayes: Mommer, Crandon, 
Hungerford, Bloom, Terrones. Nays: None. The motion carried.  

APPROVEL OF BILLS, INVOICES, AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS: Motion by Hungerford, second by 
Bloom to approve the bills as presented. Ayes: Mommer, Crandon, Hungerford, Bloom, Terrones. Nays: None. The 
motion carried.  

ADJOURN: Motion by Crandon, second by Hungerford to adjourn the special meeting at 8:10 a.m. Carried 
unanimously. 

 Chairman Mommer called the work session to order at 8:10 a.m. Board Secretary Riley Myers took roll call 
to determine a quorum for the meeting. Members Present: Craig Mommer, Elizabeth Crandon, Terri Hungerford, 
Ann Dee Bloom, Andrea Terrones. Members Absent: None.  

APPROVE AGENDA: Motion by Crandon, second by Bloom to approve the work session agenda as presented. 
Ayes: Mommer, Crandon, Hungerford, Bloom, Terrones. Nays: None. The motion carried.  

DISCUSION ON GOVERNOR REYNOLD’S RECOMMENDATION IN RESPONSE TO COVID-19: Mr. 
Ryan stated that an application has been sent out for school districts to fill out in regards to Return to Learn. Mr. 
Ryan stated he pushed out communication to parents to inform what will be happening for the rest of the school 
year. Mr. Ryan discussed what approach some schools in the area are doing during this time. Options for Voluntary 
Continuous Learning and Required Continuous Learning methods were discussed. The positive and negative points 
of each method were discussed and considered.  

Chairman Mommer left the meeting at 9:16 a.m. 

There was some discussion on having some associates join on some Zoom classes. With this being a new 
process for all staff, this is being considered to start implementing associates after some classes have taken place.  
 Summer school was also brought up in discussion. Mr. Ryan stated that many schools in the area are 
focusing on finishing the school year, and will focus on summer school items at a later date. Mr. Ryan stated that 
there will be more discussion on summer school.  
 There was a discussion on how graduation would proceed. Many ideas were brought to the table, but the 
board decided to wait till after May 1st to make a decision.  
 
 Board Member Terrones left at 9:55 a.m. 

ADJOURN: Motion by Hungerford, second by Crandon to adjourn the work session at 9:56 a.m.  

Attest: Riley Myers, Board Secretary 

 



________________________________________  _________________________________________ 
Riley Myers, Board Secretary    Craig Mommer, Board President 

 


